
Com and Tel 
 
 

Com and Tel are a well established UK Service Provider, operating under licence from 
Phonepay Plus. We have been operating since 1998 and our services are weighted towards 
live 121 operated services. We are well known to PhonePayPlus as having high principles in 
the running of our live services, paying particular attention to the training of our live 
Operators and operate a policy of extra internal regulation as well as abiding with the 
Phonepay Plus Code of Practice. Our policy is intended to protect the Consumer whilst 
offering services of the highest quality and value. 

Com and Tel applied for a Multi-party Chat licence to Phonepay Plus over two years ago, but 
while we initially had positive feedback for this application from Phonepay Plus, this was 
never approved at board level. As we have reached the limits as far as 121 live applications 
are concerned, this lack of approval of our application has been a serious barrier to the 
development our business as well as forcing us to offer our clients the same services as every 
other Service Provider, so we are very pleased that this review is taking place, although we 
trust the process will now be accelerated and we can finally have our submission approved 
and in the marketplace very quickly. 

We are happy to provide our input to this Consultation Document, which we find is well 
written and addresses all the points for consideration. 

Questions 
 

Q1. Do you agree with the proposals around the permission condition? Please give detailed 
reasoning where applicable. 

Com and Tel agrees with Phonepay Plus’ proposals. We do feel that a system of prior 
permission via standard online or paper application for Service Providers should continue. In 
this way, Phonepay Plus can approve the mechanics of the service and Service Providers are 
bound with the terms of the regulations quite clearly, to operate services in the manner in 
which they have applied. We also see no reason why adult services should not be included, 
again subject to application by prior permission. 

 In live 121 services, the customers do not have to give any personal details. In fact this is 
discouraged in the regulations between operator and caller as a protective mechanism for 
both. This does not create problems in case of customer complaint, where recordings are 
often sufficient to identify whether the user is the bill payer or not or who the caller is in 
relation to the bill payer. The requirement to collect address details is surplus to requirements, 
is undesirable for most callers and also to some extent presents a risk in terms of data 
protection. In most cases, Networks have the customers’ CLIs and the Service Provider can 
check details if needed later on. In short, collection of address details is nothing but an 
unnecessary encumbrance to the service, which deters most users for little reason. 



We believe that bill payers’ permission should be mentioned in the service introduction, as is 
the case in live services. Whilst in one respect this serves no particular purpose in the case of 
complaint, it does advise any consumers calling from a relative’s phone (for example) that 
they should not be doing it! Sometimes live operators can pick this up according to what a 
person says, e.g. “I am calling from an office”. The operators can then verify if the user has 
the bill payer’s permission or not, so it is helpful to put this in the service introduction to 
support later work the operator may conduct. We do agree that asking for specific 
confirmation serves no purpose as stated in your document, but that it should be mentioned as 
a requirement as part of the initial service introduction. 

Q2. Do you agree with the proposed changes for the introduction message? Please give 
detailed reasoning where applicable. 

 Com and Tel supports the proposal to remove the phrase that recordings shall be passed to 
the regulator, but agrees that reference needs to be made that calls are recorded.  We do feel 
that service introductions should additionally state that the users must be over the age of 
eighteen and have the bill payer’s permission, as well as stating the maximum call length, in 
addition to the points listed by Phonepay Plus for inclusion.  

Q3. Should higher tariffs up to £1.50 per minute be permitted? If not, please submit your 
comments and observations. 

Com and Tel strongly support the inclusion of higher rate tariffs and believes that an increase 
to the maximum call charge of £1.50 would provide greater scope for innovation and a wider 
selection of services. The restriction to 60ppm is hampering in the case of furnishing some 
services with decent trained live operators, who come at a premium price to the Service 
Provider, so an increase in tariff will in effect create better quality services. Ultimately it is up 
to the Consumer as to whether he wishes to call a higher or lower rate tariff service but we 
see no reason to restrict the tariff on MPC services when they are in use for every other type 
of live service in the marketplace. 

Q4. Do you agree with the proposal around the content of MPCs? If not, please submit 
your comments and observations. 

We certainly agree with your statements and concur from our experience that in most cases, 
live operators who are trained to identify underage callers are largely successful in doing so. 
As long as promotion is clear and the appropriate numbering  prefix is used in promotion, we 
see no reason why adult services should not be included, subject again to a prior permission 
requirement for Service Providers operating such services.  

We also feel that other non standard “chat” products should be included for approval in 
Multi-Party chat such as Forums, Discussion Groups, Training, Seminars, etc. This could also 
include live competition entry and much more. Again, all of these should be subject to prior 
application and approval by Phonepay Plus and be generally acceptable as a live service. 



Com and Tel believe that allowing the paying caller to have their say is the way forward, so 
we see no reason to restrict the subject matter on Multi-Party chat products to standard adult 
or non adult chat products. 

 

Q5. Do you agree with the proposed change around monitoring? If not, please explain 
your reasoning and any other details you wish to be considered in this regard. 

We welcome Phonepay Plus’ acknowledgement of the technological advances that have been 
implemented by the industry in terms of consumer protection and monitoring capabilities and 
the resulting proposal to decrease the ratio of moderators to callers. 

 

Q6. Should the maximum call spend remain at £30.00? If not, please supply any concerns 
you have or other information you feel should be considered. 

Com and Tel do believe that at some point the calls must be terminated by force release as a 
protection to consumers who do not hang up their phones correctly, or in the case of a system 
fail, as a safeguard. Our feeling is that the £30 call spend has been in place since 1998 and 
that the value of £30 then and now is not at all the same.  Even on live 121 calls, callers who 
wish to continue simply call back again, usually do so straight away and are in fact subject to 
listening to the same service introductions that they have previously heard, which is to some 
respect a waste of their money. Allowing them to stay on longer is therefore more desirable, 
bearing in mind that a consumer is free to disconnect whenever he wishes. Our feeling is that 
services should be set at a maximum of £60, the logic being that most consumers would 
probably not want to spend longer on a single call at 40 minutes on the highest proposed 
tariff. We do advise though that the maximum call length is stated in the service introduction 
and that also a warning tone is played one minute or so before call termination to advise the 
user that they will be disconnected. 

  

Q7. Should the call cost warnings remain unchanged? Is there any other information you 
feel should be considered or other safeguards put in place? 

We have above stated our case for allowing consumers to have a higher maximum call spend 
limit. We have also stated that we feel that clear call pricing must be stated in the promotion, 
in the service introduction, together with the maximum time allowed per service, so this is 
clear for consumers. 

Q8. Do you agree with the proposals around single services? Please submit any concerns 
or issues you have with the intended change. 

We can see no potential consumer harm from allowing consumers the ability to transfer 
between services, in fact this would appear to add positively to the consumer’s experience. 



We therefore support PhonepayPlus’ proposal to lift restrictions on a consumer accessing 
multi-party chat from within other services. 

Q9. Do you agree with the proposal to allow MPCs to operate on prefixes other than the 
09059 prefix? If not, please supply your reasoning and any other information you would 
like considered. 

We agree with the proposals and feel that MPCs should be able to operate on other prefixes 
other than 09059. Also if adult services are to be included, these should be allowed to 
function on approved adult prefixes such as 098 which are easily recognisable for the 
consumer. 

 

Q10. Should the age of callers remain as 18 and over? Do you agree with the proposals 
regarding children? If not, please supply details of any other information you feel should 
be considered. 

We fully concur with Phonepay Plus and feel that MPC services should only be available to 
those aged 18, particularly if adult services are to be included. Most users cannot enjoy 
having a telephone at home (i.e. a landline) if they are aged under 18, without parental 
approval. Also in our long history of supplying live services, many users aged under 18 really 
do NOT have the bill payer’s permission, so reducing the age limit we feel may well open up 
a can of worms and increase the chances of complaint, which we as an industry are keen to 
keep to an absolute minimum. Furthermore in terms of identifying underage callers by their 
voices, many 16 year olds sound the same as many 14 year olds, making the live operator’s 
job very difficult. Most eighteen year old males do not sound like they are 16 or less, and 
those that do can be checked out pretty successfully by well trained operators. Reducing the 
age limit to 16 would therefore have serious implications on the operators’ ability to identify 
both underage callers and those without the bill payer’s permission and we do not feel it 
should implemented. 

Q11. Do you have any suggestions or comments on additional conditions you feel should 
be imposed or considered by the Tribunal? 

As we have been waiting for over two years for the approval of our application, we feel that 
there should be a limit imposed on the maximum time that Phonepay Plus can have to give 
permission for a service. We feel that Phonepay Plus should give or refuse permission within 
six weeks of the original submission. If amendments to the application are needed before 
approval, we feel that Phonepay Plus should honour these within four weeks, with a further 
four weeks before approval or refusal after the Applicant has submitted the amendments.  

 

 



Q12. Do you agree with the proposal to remove the compensation fund and just have a 
security bond? 

 
Com and Tel shares the Phonepay Plus view that the characteristics of multi-party chat 
are similar to live 1-2-1 and we believe that compensation and bond arrangements 
should be the same for both.  
 

Conclusion 

 We are generally satisfied that the Consultation Document takes into consideration most of 
the points that we feel ought to be addressed on the subject of Multi-Party Chat. As you will 
have seen our policy is rather to err on the side of caution in terms of call warnings, age of 
permitted callers etc. We do however feel that with these controls in place, the maximum call 
length could be increased as stated. 

We do feel extra clarification should be made on the possible scope of allowable content for 
Multi Party Chat in the follow up to the consultation. For example, would live competitions 
be permissible? Would professional advice be permissible? Would callers be able to chat 
together with a monitor/operator simply monitoring/muting/disconnecting rather than 
participating in the calls?  

We look forward to the results of the consultation and to the timely approval of our 
application and wait to hear from you in due course 

 

Taya Bose 

for 

Com and Tel ( UK) Ltd



 


